
 

 
 

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT 

 

MEETING DATE: September 8, 2020 

TO: City Council Members 

FROM: Gerard J. Fuccillo, City Engineer 

Rachelle Kellogg, Community Development Director 

SUBJECT: FY 2020-2021 City of Sonora Street Striping Project; Bid Receipt Report and 
Recommendation to Award a Construction Contract 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

Consideration to receive the Bid Receipt Report for the FY 20-21 Striping Project, award the 
construction contract to Central Striping Services, Inc. in the amount of the total base Bid price of thirty-
nine thousand one hundred ninety dollars and fifty-eight cents ($39,190.58) and authorize the City 
Administrator to execute the agreement.  

DISCUSSION 

On August 27, 2021, the City received two bids on the FY 2020-21 City of Sonora Street Striping 
Project. The project was authorized to go to bid at the August 03, 2020 City Council meeting and legal 
advertisements were published in the Union Democrat newspaper on August 14 and 21, 2020 for bid 
receipt date of August 27, 2020. The project was also advertised for bid on the City of Sonora website(  
https://www.sonoraca.com/city-services/bids/  )and direct email contact was made with 6 prospective 
striping contractors and various builders exchanges. 

Two bids were received as follows:      Total Base Bid 

a. Central Striping Services, Inc., Rancho Cordova CA  $39,190.58 

b. Chrisp Company, Stockton, CA     $44,701.07 

Attached to this report is a copy of City Clerk’s Certification of Bid Opening and a Bid Results 
spreadsheet with the Engineers Estimate. Central Striping Services, Inc. was the low bidder on this 
project. 

Project Description: 

The project consists of the longitudinal thermoplastic striping of approximately 4.5 miles of City streets. 
Striping includes 4" double yellow centerline, 4" white fog lines or lane lines and 8" white channelization 
lines. Streets included in this project are Stewart St, Sanquinetti Rd, Wards Ferry Rd, Lyons St, 
Cemetery Ln, Morning Star Drive, Shaws Flat Rd and Saratoga Road. 

 

 

https://www.sonoraca.com/city-services/bids/


Project Schedule: 

This project was bid as a fill in project for this heavy construction season with a loose schedule to get a 
competitive price. The project is intended to be done in the fall of this year, weather permitting, or 
scheduled for the spring of next year. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

This project is budgeted under accumulated Gas Tax Funding and SB1 Road Maintenance and 
Rehabilitation funding of which approximately $300,000 is available. The remainder of the funding will 
be put towards other striping materials, and a major pavement rehabilitation project to be done this next 
spring. We need to seek more funding for paving projects as our needs outweigh available funding. 

 

ATTACHMENTS 

 City Clerk’s Certification of Bids Received 

 Spreadsheet of Bid Results with Engineering Estimate 

 


